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Winter Vegetable and Meatball Soup 

Serves 4 
Ingredients 
İ onion ï chopped 
1 clove garlic - crushed 
1celery stick ï sliced 
1 carrot ï grated 
1 cup sliced leeks 
1 medium sized potato ï peeled and diced 
1 425g tin tomato pieces and juice 
İ tin cannellini beans ï drained and rinsed 
İ head broccoli ï washed and cut into pieces 
1 tsp vegetable stock 
İ tsp salt 
ı tsp white pepper 
2 İ cups hot water 
2 Tbsp oil 
İ cup grated cheese - optional 
 

Method 
1. Peel the onion and cut into small pieces.  Peel and crush the garlic. 
2. Peel and grate the carrot.  Wash and slice the celery stick (including 

the leaves). 
3. Cut the leek into quarters and rinse to remove any visible dirt.  Chop 

into small pieces, using a combination of the white stem and the 
green leafy part of the leek. 

4. Peel, rinse and dice the potato. 
5. Add 2 Tbsp of oil to a large saucepan and place on medium heat.  

Add the onion, garlic, leek, carrot, celery and potato.  Gently stir fry 
for 5-10 minutes, until the vegetables have softened and are partially 
cooked. 

6. Add the tomato pieces and juice, drained and rinsed cannellini beans, 
broccoli pieces, vegetable stock, salt, pepper and hot water. 

7. Stir together and bring to the boil, then reduce the heat to a steady 
simmer and cook for 30 minutes with the lid on.  If the mixture be-
comes too thick, add extra hot water. 

8. Add the pre-cooked meatballs and stir into the soup.  Taste-test the 
soup and season to taste with extra salt and pepper if required. 

9. Serve hot with toast or fresh bread of your choice. 
10. When serving, sprinkle the top with a little grated cheese (optional). 

 
 

Mini Meatballs for Soup 
 

Ingredients 
200g mince 
2 Tbsp breadcrumbs 
ı onion ï finely diced 
ı tsp salt  
Shake of pepper 
 

Method 
1. Combine all of the above ingredients in a small bowl and mix together 

with a fork. 
2. Roll into small balls (approximately 1.5 cm in diameter) using your 

hands. 
3. Heat 1 Tbsp of oil in a medium sized frying pan and fry over a medi-

um heat until cooked, turning once or twice to ensure even cooking. 
4. Add to the soup, once the soup is cooked. 



Principal Notes: 
Dear Students, Parents and Caregivers 
 
NgǕ mihi nui ki a koutou katoa 
 
We have been saddened, disappointed and hurt by the assault of a student by a female student at 
our school.  The assault that took place last Wednesday was videotaped and then published on a 
range of social media platforms.  It has added distress and further hurt to the victim and her family 
and has shamed our school.  The police are investigating the incident and two girls have been 
suspended to the Board of Trustees. 
 
Spotswood College works pro-actively to maintain a safe and harmonious environment where 
conflict is resolved through our restorative practices founded upon our E Tȉ values.  Assaults and 
fighting are not part of the culture of our school! 
 
Please discuss the incident with your children and reinforce with them the need to practice our E Tȉ  
values of caring for and respecting others, as well as adhering to our cyberbullying  practices to 
ensure privacy is maintained and information technologies are used appropriately.  I would 
encourage all parents to regularly check-in with children regarding the content and use of their 
phones and computers. 
 
Should you have any queries or concerns regarding this or any incident then please contact us 
accordingly. 
 
Open Night 
 
Thank you to the many students who assisted us with our Open Night last week.  Students took a 
variety of roles from speaking and acting at the main meeting to leading groups, serving food and 
discussing school work and projects with Year 8 students and their parents.  You all made me very 
proud, you did a fabulous job.  Thank you. 

 

Science Fair Results 

 
Sam Skinner: Prize: First Prize Scientific Investigation, Year 10 "What's the weather?" 
      Prize: Special Prize Methanex NZ Trophy for the Best Exhibit in Years 9 & 10 
Ido Doron  Prize: Merit  Scientific Investigation, Year 10 :  "Music of concentration" 
 
Rohan Crookbain & Indigo Remeeus 
      Level:  9-10  Entry: Technological Development "Weed detector" 
       Prize: Merit  Technological Development, Years 9 & 10 
Ned Crawshaw & Anton Hutton 
      Prize: First Prize Water Rocket Challenge Senior 
Finn Heard & Nathaniel Kindler 
       Prize:   Second Prize Water Rocket Challenge Senior 
Riley McDonald & Daegen Rose-Love 
       Prize: Merit           Water Rocket Challenge Senior 
 
Baylee Abrams Prize: Merit  Water Rocket Challenge Senior 
Cassidy Taylor Prize: Merit    Water Rocket Challenge Senior    
Jemma Tanner Prize: First Prize  Photographic Section, Year 10 
Emily Law  Prize: Second Prize Photographic Section, Year 10 
Megan Jones & Grace Glennie  
       Prize: Third Prize Photographic Section, Year 10 
Kohana Clothier Prize: Merit  Photographic Section, Year 10 
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Principal Notes continuedé. 

What does success look like? 
 

LEAD Conference Friday 4
th
 August 2017 

 
Each year, primary and secondary students from around Taranaki have the opportunity to attend the 
LEAD Conference.  The conference is organised by a group of teachers from the province and Allan 
Mazengarb, a local lawyer.  The purpose of the day is to encourage and promote leadership skills to 
young people. 
 
The following Year 9 students represented Spotswood College at the daylong event: 
Dean Broad, Dôonteigh Bunyan, Kayi Erol-Watt, Ferris Ferris, Bella Harvey-Karen, Sinead Heaps, 
Timothy Hobson, Malakai Latavao, George Lehrke, Ben Longstaff, Keisha Morgan, Reuben Neilsen, 
Riley Peters, Alajo-Marie Taha and Nevaeh Te Huia. 
 
The mana and calibre of the speakers was great ï representing a diverse range of talents and 
achievements from around New Zealand, including: 
 
Gemma McCaw ï Member of the Womenôs Hockey Black Sticks and co-founder of The 100% 
Project which promotes health and well-being 
Hadyn Jones - Journalist and presenter for Television New Zealand, creator of the Sunday news 
ñGood Sortsò segment 
Stacey Hitchcock ï New Plymouth District Councilôs youngest councillor and avid adventurer 
Phil Baker ï Inspirational speaker for Attitude NZ 
Ruby Seto ï 20 year old university student and cancer survivor who has raised more than $450,000 
for Starship Childrenôs Hospital 
Beth Humprey ï a Youth Worker for Zeal in Auckland who is committed to supporting youth mental 
health through her work on the online video series ñThe Great Mental Health Experimentò 
Rob Hewitt ï Former NZ Navy diver who shares his experience of spending 4 days lost at sea after 
being swept away by currents from his friends while scuba diving. 
 
All the speakers described the commitment and hard work that is takes to be successful.  It was 
invaluable for the students to hear how each of the presenters measure their success. It was not 
what they have achieved themselves, but what they had been able to do to help and support the 
success and achievement of others.   
 
Hopefully Spotswood Collegeôs future leaders have gained an insight not only into how to achieve 
their own goals, but also how to lead their friends, whanau and community to achieve as well. 
 
Kind regards 
Mark Bowden 
Principal 
 
 



AUGUST 
25 BOT Meeting 
25 Waikato Ski & Board Comp @ Turoa 
SEPTEMBER 
1 Te Kahui Whetu - Staff Kapa Haka Performance 
 Victoria Open Day - Wellington 
4 EXAM WEEK and Senior Homeroom Completion 
 NZSSSC Winter Tournament week 
17 TSSSA Table Tennis 
18 NISSSC Ski Comp @ Turoa 18-20 
22 TSSA Rugby League 
25 NISSSC Board Comp @ Tuora 25-27 
26 TSSSA Junior Volleyball 
28 Spotty Idol 
29 END OF TERM 3 

SPOTSWOOD COLLEGE CALENDER TERM  

NZQA News 
  
Seniors students are required to pay NZQA Fees on an annual basis. The fee is $76.70 and must 
be paid to the school accounts office by Friday 1st September.  Failure to pay the fee by this date 
will mean as a student or caregiver you must deal directly with NZQA and arrange a payment 
through them.  Scholarship NCEA now has a charge of $30.00 per exam subject.  
  
There are also late fees which you may incur. Failure to pay fees will also mean a studentôs record 
of learning is not updated at NZQA and your NCEA Exam Results will not be available to you. Some 
students may qualify for financial assistance, forms are being sent out to all parents and caregivers. 
Financial Subsidy Forms are also available from the Finance Office. 
 
Please contact me at school should you have any concerns. 
 
Mr Gavin Parr 
Principals Nominee. 

DONATIONS FOR ART DEPARTMENT 
 

If you are able to help, the art department are after donations of the following items: 
 

Old Wallpaper 
Any old curiosities i.e. taxidermy animals and birds 
Old bottles, pots, musical instruments, suitcases, 
Any old tools or machines or machine parts 
Scrap fabric 
Old cameras or camera equipment (not working is fine) 
Dolls or doll parts 
Anything unique or interesting that may be lying around at the back of your garage that you 
don't really know what to do with that may make an interesting prop for photography or sub-
ject for drawing. 
Newspaper 

 

Thank you for your assistance, please leave any items at the main office. 
Kind regards 
Spotswood College Art Department 



Technology Department News 

Year 9 students finishing off their half year course in the woodwork shop.  
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Ben Andrews with the B  

Zac Jordan with the triangle  

Tristan styles working  

Israeli Mead with hook  



Technology Department News 

Year 12 projects that have been finished, fitness was their theme. 
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Te Rangihuatau Hikaka with his pull 

up bar. 

Tapene Wilson testing out Zion Kerrôs 

weight bench  

Zion Kerrôs weight bench  

Te Rangihuatau Hikaka testing out 

his pull up bar  



Keegan Joe at the Youth Commonwealth games. Nassau- Bahamas 

I was selected to the New Zealand Beach Volleyball team with 34 other top New Zealand athletes in 
Athletics, Swimming, Boxing, Cycling and Beach Volleyball. Over 1500 athletes from throughout the 
Commonwealth attended the event.   We flew 28 hours to get to our venue and place we stayed at 
was absolutely beautiful well worth the flight and to a location you normally wouldnôt visit so it was 
special to go to a Commonwealth event in such a beautiful location. 
 
The event was a huge event with many other sports also in the games. We were in 5 disciplines. 
New Zealand didnôt field teams in Beach Soccer, Judo and 7ôs rugby.   The event is run a lot like the 
senior Commonwealth games, so we had a large opening and closing ceremony and all of the 
teams living in the Commonwealth games village.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Zealand Beach Volleyball tournament results. 
Pool Play Lost 0-2 vs England (ENG) 18-21, 13-21. 
Won 2-0 vs Jamaica (JAM) 21-10, 21-10. 
Quarter ï Final Lost 1-2 vs Cyprus (CYP) 22-24, 21-18, 9-15. 
5
th
- 8
th
 Bracket Won 2-0 vs St Lucia (LCA) 21-0, 21-0. 

Playoff for 5
th
/ 6
th
 Won 2-0 vs South Africa (RSA) 21-11, 21-15. 

Finished 5
th

 in the Youth Commonwealth Games Boys division.  
This was a good result, but believe we were close to a medal. We were a bit unfortunate to lose to 
the 2 teams that made the final. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General comments.  
1. Excellent event to be involved in a multi sports event and being part of an event with other Na-

tional athletes and competing and experiencing the Youth Commonwealth games experience. 
2. Watching other sports, I had the fortune to watch other New Zealand athletes in action such as 

Swimming, Athletics, and Boxing compete. 
3. Climate the Bahamas is a pretty amazing place to visit. A highlight for me was going snorkel-

ling and swimming with large turtles and tropical fish in crystal clear blue water. A memory I 
wonôt forget. 

4. The Next Youth Commonwealth games is in 4 years time in Ireland. I was fortunate to be part 
of the first beach volleyball event hosted at the games as next time I will be too old. 

5. My next goal is to now try and qualify for the Youth Olympic games in Buenos Aires, Argentina 
2018. 
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I have my arms folded smiling 2
nd
 row, 5

th
 person from 

left. (This is the entire New Zealand Youth Common-
wealth team at the Bahamas).  

Picture of us after our win over South Africa and getting 5
th
 at 

the Youth Commonwealth Games.  



INTERNATIONAL NEWS 

Another exciting start to our term!  Three new German students  Pia Escabache (Yr12) and Hannah 
Reisen (Yr 13) here for two terms and Anne Lesniak  who will be at Spotswood College until the end 
of 2018 to complete NCEA Level 3. We are also very pleased to welcome two boys from ónew  
source countriesô. Chung-Hsiang Chia (Yr 12) from Taiwan and Reza Fahlevy  from Indonesia. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spotswood International students pictured with Mayor Neil Holdom during the welcome 
function held recently at the New Plymouth District Council for International Students 
studying in New Plymouth. 
 
Our International Director, Gloria Holland has returned from sick leave. She is well recovered and 
enjoying  ógoing back to her rootsô teaching a daily ESOL class to our ten visiting students from 
Dongguan Middle School, Dongguan (Southern China).  With us for a month, the group comprising 
six girls, four boys and two teachers will have a real opportunity to experience life in a New Zealand 
classroom, school and home.  
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Vocational Pathways—Te Waka Huarahi 
Employment Success 
 
Three year 13 students have been rewarded for their excellent work at their respective Gateway 
placements by being offered paid employment.   

 
Azaria Court attends Oakura Primary for her Gateway placement and her 
positivity and well-built relationships with the students and staff has seen her 
offered a position as a team member in the after school care program they 
run.  Azaria also attends a Swim Instructor course through Swim NZ. We 
commend Azaria for her hard work and lively approach to her Gateway and 
vocational studies.  
 

 
Jake Courtnell is the first ever Gateway student to have a placement at the new 
Novotel Hotel here in New Plymouth. Jake hopes to study Hospitality and possibly 
a Flight Attendant course in the future.  The front of house work through his 
placement has resulted in him obtaining paid employment in the Novotel 
restaurant, Governers.  Jake works 9am to 2pm.  He has also attended STAR 
Barista, LCQ and Get Training courses though the Vocational Pathways 
department and the skills learnt have assisted with his customer service role.  
 

 
Aidan Zittersteijn has hopes to work in the hospitality industry and works each Friday 
as part of the team at the highly popular Locals Caf®.  His committed and friendly 
nature saw him get paid employment during the July school holidays.  Aidan has also 
attended the Barista course through Brittains Lifelong Choices and gets to apply the 
skills and knowledge he gained in the work place setting.  
 
 
 

New Gateway Car for the Vocational Pathways Department.  
 

       
 
We gratefully thank the following organisations for their support of our department and sponsorship 
of the new vehicle.  We encourage you to support these companies as they support us in providing 
our students with authentic and rewarding learning and employment opportunities over the next 12 
months. Check out the logos on the back of this newsletter.  
 
Shell Todd Oil Services   New Plymouth District Council 
Tasman Toyota    Vital Signs 
Clelands Construction   Fulton Hogan 
Brian Baker Instrumentation Services 
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Vocational Pathways—Te Waka Huarahi 

School Holiday Courses 
 
While the school holidays are usually a time to escape the study and relax we had a number of 
students attend courses and add to their vocational and employment skills.  
 
Yoobee Animation STAR Course 
 
Yoobee Design School from Wellington run a three day STAR course at the NPGHS campus. The 
course was based around animation and Spotswood College sent three students.  Kai Proctor, 
Bailey Elliot-Bland and Jayden Foster attended the course.  The feedback from Yoobee was very 
positive and highlighted our students high level of engagement and respect shown to their peers, 
the tutor and the course in general.  
 
University of Canterbury Math and Open Day Trip 
 
Josh Thompson (year 13) was very fortunate to attend the University of Canterbury open das in the 
holidays.  Besides a few flight delays with weather Josh had a fantastic time and gained first hand 
insight to University Life.  Josh attended a 2 day math workshop to support his Calculus papers he 
is sitting through the University this year. He also attends WITT each Thursday morning as part of 
the E2E, Engineering to Employment, course. Well done Josh. What a great experience.   
 
PIHMS Career Week 
 
Courtney Beros and Sarah Blackhall both attended the PIHMS holiday óCareer weekô. The two year 
13 students attended four days of course life, staying on campus, learning about the hospitality 
industry and its career pathways. PIHMS staff were impressed with the way the girls interacted with 
staff and also with the level of motivation and focus they displayed throughout the action packed 
course.  
 
WITT Dual Pathways Courses 
 
Dual Pathways is a new initiative being run through WITT and in conjunction with Taranaki 
Secondary schools. Students enrol to attend holiday courses where they gain industry knowledge 
and skill in an adult learning environment and with industry standard equipment.  Cheyanne Nuku 
and Talia Calder-Blake both attended the Computing course where they will learn to make a 
website.   Catriona Oates, Gemma Milham and Star Healy all attended the Beauty Therapy and 
nails course on campus at WITT. The students enjoyed the experience and look forward to their 
next block course in the October holidays.  
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SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF  
SPOTSWOOD COLLEGE 

  
The Spotswood College Community (Board of Trustees, Principal, Staff and Students) sincerely wish to 
convey their heartfelt gratitude for the generosity and support offered by the organisations set out below.  
This support enables the College to enrich and enhance the lives of our staff and students and contributes 

to our goal of creating life-long learners. 

Parent  
Teachers 

Association 


